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UPDATE: Naloxone Copay Assistance Program  
 

Effective April 25, 2024 
 

The Naloxone Copay Assistance Program will resume accepting 
claims for payment. 

 
1. The program will ONLY accept claims for individuals with other coverage that is 

paying on the claim. 
 

This Other Coverage Code (Field 308-C8) may be accepted for payment.  
o 2 = Other Coverage Exists- Payment Collected 

▪ Other Payer-Patient Responsibility Amount (Field 352-NQ) must be populated for 
payment to be determined. 

 
2. The program will pay up to $50 on each claim. 

o Any remaining payment will be the patient’s responsibility. 
 

3. In addition to new claims with a date of service after the effective date of this 
bulletin, eligible claims which rejected with NCPDP Reject Code 591 “Plan ID 
Not Covered” during the time the program was paused, 2/7/2024 to 4/24/2024, 
may be resubmitted for payment. 

o Claims, not previously submitted during the dates the program was paused, should not be 
submitted for payment. They will be subject to audit and reversed by the program. 

 
Additional processing criteria can be found on the PACE Web Portal at 
https://papaceportal.magellanhealth.com by clicking on the Pharmacist Tab. Select 
“Documents” from the Drop Down to access the D.0 Specifications OR select “Bulletins” 
from the Drop Down to access the PACE Provider Bulletin dated 1/25/2024. 
 
Please note: Funding for the naloxone copayment assistance program comes from 
the Pennsylvania Department of Drug and Alcohol Programs through a grant of 
funds provided by the federal Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services 
Administration (SAMHSA). 
 

Questions may be directed to Provider Services at 1-800-835-4080. 

https://papaceportal.magellanhealth.com/

